
August 13, 2019 
 
 This is a report of the regular meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, 
August 13, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. 
 On call of the roll:  David Severt, Jack Fingerle, and Bill Croto. 
 Also present were Travis Harris, Chad Colby, Robert Shaffer, Dennis Wagoner, 
and Clinton and Nicole Mackey. 
 Dennis Wagoner, representing Angel Hill Golf Course, appeared before the 
Council seeking a summer sprinkling credit be applied to the business as a majority of 
their water usage is does not enter wastewater lines due to the nature of the business.  
After considerable discussion, Bill Croto made a motion to allow a special exception for 
Angel Hill Golf Course to receive the summer sprinkling credit for three (3) months 
during the summer, seconded by Jack Fingerle, and passed by Council.  The current 
ordinance will need to be modified. 
 Clinton and Nicole Mackey, current owners of the Gingerbread Shop, appeared 
before the Council to discuss the future of the building.  They were advised by Council a 
structural engineer and demolition contractor had been contacted regarding the stability 
and partial demolition of the building for safety purposes.  They stated their vision for 
the building is no longer an option due to the deterioration of the west half of the 
building.  Council advised the owners the front of the building needs to be addressed for 
safety.  
 Chad Colby informed the Council the fencing at the park tower and pump house 
will be finished shortly.  Shawn Morris has begun his water schooling.  The issue of take 
home vehicles was discussed.  Jack Fingerle made a motion to update the personnel 
policy to include and allow the town marshal, deputy marshal, superintendent, and 
assistant superintendent take home vehicles effective January 1, 2020, seconded by Bill 
Croto, and passed by Council. 
 Silverthorn Farms has agreed to a two year contract to accept compost from the 
Town.  The hook lift container would be $40.00 per load and VacAll at $20.00 per load.  
Bill Croto made to motion to approve loads retroactive to January 1, 2019 for $40.00 per 
hook life container and $20.00 per VacAll load and agree to a two(2) contract, seconded 
by Jack Fingerle, and passed by Council. 
 The Friendly Gas Station is hoping to get the alley marked for traffic before the 
Summer’s End Festival. 
 There was discussion of having a meeting with Rossville Area Youth Soccer, 
Rossville School Corporation, and Rossville Baseball to discuss their future needs for 
the Rossville Town Park. 
 Voucher Register was approved and signed. 
 There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was 
adjourned to Tuesday, September 10, 2019 at the Rossville Town Hall at 6:30 p.m. 
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